South Shore Regional Emergency Communications Center
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Date: 7/9/2024
Time: 10:00 am                       
Location: Hingham Fire HQ

	               Attending:
	
	
	   Absent: 

	Aaron Smith
	Executive Director
	SSRECC
	

	Johnathan Gordon
	Deputy Director
	SSRECC
	

	Chris Senior
	Town Manager
	Cohasset
	X

	Tom Mayo (Chairman)
	Town Administrator
	Hingham
	

	Jennifer Constable
	Town Manager
	Hull
	

	Darleen Sullivan
	Town Administrator
	Norwell
	

	Michelle Monsegur
	Asst Town Administrator
	Hingham
	X

	William Quigley
	Police Chief
	Cohasset
	

	Greg Lennon
	Lieutenant 
	Cohasset
	 

	John Dockray
	Fire Chief
	Cohasset
	

	John Hernan                            
	Asst Chief
	Cohasset
	X

	David Jones
	Police Chief
	Hingham
	

	Ryan O’Shea
	Deputy Police Chief
	Hingham
	X

	Steve Murphy
	Fire Chief
	Hingham
	

	Louis LaChance 
	Deputy Fire Chief
	Hingham
	X

	John Dunn
	Police Chief
	Hull
	X

	Neil Reilly
	Deputy Police Chief
	Hull
	

	Chris Russo
	Fire Chief
	Hull
	X

	William Frazier
	Deputy Fire Chief
	Hull
	

	Edward Lee
	Police Chief
	Norwell
	

	John McDevitt
	Deputy Police Chief
	Norwell
	

	Dave Kean
	Fire Chief
	Norwell
	

	 William Milne
	Deputy Fire Chief
	Norwell
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


Called to Order: The meeting was called to order at 10:15 am by T/A Mayo. 
Agenda:                        
· [bookmark: _Hlk133319545][bookmark: _Hlk133320936]Approval of Meeting Minutes:  Request for a motion made by T/A Mayo, made by T/M Constable 2nd by T/A Sullivan to approve June 11, 2024, meeting minutes. Voted unanimous. 

· Operations:
   N/a
· Technology:
· 911 Development Grant: Aaron advised the group of the State 911 Development Grant award for the Hexagon CAD Software and First Due Fire RMS Software. Aaron stated the implementation will take a bit of time, with a Go-On-Line timeframe of mid to late spring. We are starting to work on a next steps plan with Hexagon and First Due. T/A Sullivan asked what the maintenance cost will be for Hexagon. Aaron advised the group the cost at this point is $350K. Which 60% will be covered by State 911 under a new Technology grant. Chief Murphy asked if the state would only support one maintenance contract. Would the departments need to pick up the cost of the First Due maintenance agreement? Aaron stated at this time yes. Chief Quigley asked if there was a list of awards given by the state. He noticed that Holbrook Regional received 20 million from this year’s state 911 development grant. T/A Sullivan stated she has seen the list and the 20 million is because of the multiple towns Holbrook is bringing in, the startup costs are where that money is going. Aaron stated there were 150 million in requests for the grants and 120 million will be distributed.  T/A Sullivan stated she would continue to watch the process to make sure SSRECC was getting the fare share. T/A Mayo stated Cret. Fire Chief Silvia was on the 911 board when he was chief. How do we get someone on the board again? Chief Kean advised the group that Chief Silvia was on the board because of the MA Chiefs Asso and just happened to be a member of the SSRECC towns.   

· Cohasset Fire Infrastructure: Aaron is waiting on the status of the project. Chief Dockray thanked Aaron for securing the grant. Especially due to the recent failure of one of the sites due to an air conditioner malfunction. Aaron was able to reach out to Plymouth County and get the air conditioning system back up and running.

· Hingham PD & FD Infrastructure: Aaron advised the group of some issues at the Sharp St site. The company that owned the tower sold it and was unaware of our agreement. All the equipment that was installed at the site needed to be removed. We have a mitigation agreement in place and are working with the company and AllComm to get the situation resolved. Aaron was reassured by the company that there would be space available at the site. T/A Mayo stated that that if the situation is not resolved by the end of the week that we should consult the attorneys. Chief Quigley asked if the company was trying to charge us for the space. Aaron stated no, because of the mitigation agreement, we have the right to be there.

· Financial:
   
· FY23 Audit: Aaron advised the group he has attempted to reach Rosellie & Clark multiple times and just heard back from them today and said they would get it to him today. T/A Sullivan asked Aaron if he was happy with them. Aaron stated he was not and would like to look for another company. Aaron would like to do a full audit next year.

· Reserve & Capital Policy: Aaron asked the board if they would like to vote for both the reserve and capital policies or table the discussion with the absence of T/M Senior. The board decided to move forward with both. After a brief discussion, T/M Constable made a motion to approve the General Stabilization Plan as presented, 2nd by T/A Sullivan, voted unanimous. T/M Constable made a motion to approve the Capital Stabilization Fund Use Policy as presented, 2nd by T/A Sullivan, voted unanimously.  This will help pay for some of the smaller items not covered by the development grants.




· Personnel:  
· Aaron stated we have 1 new employee in training at this time. We have hired 2 more employees that will start July 15th. One is a resident of Norwell, and the other is a college graduate. Aaron advised the group that our staffing level will be 17 with the new hires. 2 employees will be retiring in August but plan to remain on staff per diem.  Aaron advised the group that with the current configuration and staffing only (2) new hires can be trained at one time. T/A Sullivan asked how the staffing is going and are all the employees getting their time off.  Aaron said yes that most of the staff are younger with only a couple of weeks of vacation at this time.  T/A Mayo asked if SSRECC was posting jobs on the MMA website. Aaron stated we are not members at this time. T/A Mayo said he would add it for us. 

· Facility:
· Aaron advised the group that the electrical feed project has been completed. SSRECC is now completely off of the Hingham system. During the switchover, the generator worked normally with no issues. Aaron does not see any problems with the electrical system moving forward. 

· New Business: 
None

· Adjournment: 
· The next meeting will be on August 13, 2024, at 10:00 am at Hingham Fire HQ.                                
· T/A Mayo requested a motion to adjourn the meeting and enter executive session for non-union personnel contract and will not be returning. Motion made by T/A Sullivan 2nd by     T/M Constable.  Vote: Unanimous at 10:45 am
